

Headteacher: Mr Jonathan Hart

East Street, Fritwell, Oxfordshire, OX27 7PX

Telephone: 01869 345283

email: office.3065@fritwell.oxon.sch.uk



Newsletter 5 Summer Term

Friday 24th May 2019

Dear Parents and Carers,

Staff Update

This week we had a strong field of applicants being interviewed for the position of Class Teacher in September 2019 and we are very pleased to welcome Mr Charlie Harris into the team. We have also filled the vacancy for a part time Teaching Assistant with Mr Tom Moseley. We are delighted to have them both on board and we wish them the very best.

Class Activities

Our last week of term has been full of action. The Tiddlers and Minnows have been writing stories and making sheep to tie in with their bible story, 'The Lost Sheep'. The Sticklebacks have been learning about the ways Jewish people live out their faith through Shabbat. We must also say well done to the Year 2's for completing their KS1 SATS; they worked very hard. The children in Seahorses have cleared the 'secret garden' behind the classroom, ready to start decorating it after half term. The Stingrays class have been developing their persuasive writing skills and have written letters to Mr Hart to help him make a decision about a proposal he received last week. The Sharks have been problem solving in maths and learning some interesting ways to multiply.

Year 3 - 6 Quadkids

Wednesday afternoon was another great day in the Fritwell sporting calendar. We have no results as yet but our Year 4 and Year 6 Quadkids teams represented the school brilliantly. Well done!





Tri-Golf with Premier



Yesterday all classes had a session of Tri-Golf with one of the Premier coaches. This is a fun, energetic version of golf which suits all abilities and in which every child can succeed. Tri-Golf promotes 'Skills for Life' attributes, including co-operation, good sportsmanship and concentration. The children thoroughly enjoyed their time trying out their golf swing!

Week after Halfterm Activities

Tuesday 4th June Back to school

Thursday 6th June Sticklebacks and Seahorses to Mill Arts Centre

"Child of the Week"

Well done to the following children who have received certificates this week:

Minnows William A

SticklebacksLayla-Jade M and Adam ZSeahorsesJames H and Sebastian WStingraysEllie R E and Lewis DSharksFreddie C and Euan B



Rag 2 Riches

Your child should have brought home a flyer and bag for your Rags to Riches collection over half term. If you need extra bags ordinary black bin bags can be used. We shall let you know when these can be brought into school.

Have a safe and enjoyable half term!

Kind regards,

Jon Hart

Headteacher



Mon 3rd June - Inset Day

Tues 4th June - Back to School

Thurs 6th June - Sticklebacks and Seahorses Trip to Mill Arts Centre

Tues 11th June - Rags2Riches Collection

Wed 12th June - Year 5 & 6 Cricket Festival

Tues 18th June - New Parents' Meeting (Tiddlers & Minnows)

Thurs 20th June - Music Concert

Fri 21st June - Class Photographs

Mon 24th to Thurs 27th June - Year 6 Bikeability Training

Fri 28th June - Sports Day

Tues 2nd July - Seahorses Trip to Harcourt Arboretum

Thurs 4th July - Class Swop Day and new Tiddlers & Minnows Induction

Fri 5th July - FoFS Summer Fete

Wed 10th July - Stingrays and Sharks Play Performance

Thurs 11th July - Stingrays and Sharks Play Performance

Mon 15th July - Year 6 Presentation Evening

Tues 16th July - Year 6 Trip to Hinksey Pool

Thurs 18th July - Summer School Disco

Tues 23rd July - Leavers' Service 10am